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White House, on regulatory review transactions. Care should be taken that any revisions to 
the E.O. 12866 do not allow White House intervention in agency regulatory activities to 
occur with little or no accountability. 

OMB review of discretionary regulations should be viewed as indispensable to the 
President's Constitutional duty to "take Care that the Laws be faithfully executed," since rulemaking 
is in many instances the primary way in which most statutes are implemented. You will note in the 
attachment that this Constitutional duty is a principal rationale for why we recommend that the 
regulations of the increasingly influential "independent" agencies should not be exempt from 
regulatory review. The attachment also discusses the many statutes requiring OMB assessment of 
the costs and other impacts of regulations, as well as alternatives to proposed regulations, and how 
those statutory mandates require also, through the Constitution, that the President, t h u g h  OIM,  
ensure that the laws are faithfully executed. 

In summary, we make the following recommendations: 

1. Include the significant regulations of "independent" agencies in the regulatory review 
process. 

2. Retain OMB review of individual regulations in order to fulfill the President's Constitutional 
duty to take care that the laws be faithfully executed. 

3. Retain OIRA responsibility for reconciling overlapping agency regulatory responsibilities 
and disputes concerning the impacts of regulations on other federal agencies. 

4. Provide for more input from the Office of Advocacy of the Smdt Business 
Administration concerning the impact of proposed regulations on small entities and ways in 
which those impacts could be avoided or mitigated. 

5 .  Strengthen the transparency provisions of the Executive order so that Executive Branch 
officials outside OIRA cannot comment on proposed regulations without accountability. 

We appreciate the opportunity to offer our views on this very important public policy issue. 

Sincerely, ,T 

Member, CRE Advisory Board 

Attachment 


